
 

SAN JOAQUIN VALLEY 
DIVISION 10 COMMANDER’S REPORT 

 
TO:                             DCO Dean McFarren, D11NR 
Cc:                            District Board and Staff 
DATE:                     January 2022 ACTIVITIES REPORT  
DIVISION:              10 - San Joaquin Valley 
DCDR:                     Thomas A. Witt Sr. 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 

• Calendar 
• Elected Officers training 
• COW 
• Division Flotillas Elected officers 
• New Covid vaccine requirements  

 
DETAILS: 

• The division calendar Is just about finished until something else is needed to be added 
• Officers training has been addressed for flotilla elected officers. They are being directed 

to get Ann Zocchi’s course that is being offered. This course will help all of them even if 
they have already taken a similar course. 

• Division COW for Division 10 has been scheduled for November 12th, 2022. The location 
has not been determined yet. 

•  Flotilla 10-02 FC is Steve Bradon and the VFC will be Christopher Bennett.   
Flotilla 10-03 FC will be Guy Mallery and the VFC being Joseph Chavoen 

 Flotilla 10-05 FC being Donald (Doc) Pierce and VFC John Ferretti 

Flotilla 10-06 FC Is Richard Myers and VFC being Howard Ratzlaff. 

• Members information on the new requirements for Covid vaccine to keep our members 
safe and understand what has to be done. There has been wide questioning of what the 
last memo actually meant due to the high flow of information recently. I hope that covid 
goes away before the Auxiliary loses too many members. 

PROJECTS: 

• Extend flotilla contact between 10-02 and 10-03 to continue growth between their 
futures in their busy atmospheres. 

• Encourage 10-05 and 10-06 partnerships to strengthen the southern valley AOR.  
• Push the start button on flotillas for the year 2022. 


